
Merstham High Street A23 outside Merstham Barbers Shop 

Statement of Reasons 

Removal of two parking bays on the south bound side of the A23 to be removed. 
therefore allowing the bus to stop close to the kerb to allow entry and exit from the 
bus next to the kerb with the benefit of a bus gage. 

To allow construction of a new bus stop with shelter and seating after removal of an 

unsuitable bus stop which has no shelter or real time information a few metres 

further north making passengers walk between parked cars. The new bus stop and 

shelter will have real time passenger information and a bus cage to prevent cars 

parking in the bus stop area. The new bus stop and shelter align with Local 

Transport Plan 4 and Health. 

As a result of the highway works described above, the existing marked on-street 

parking spaces and the associated Traffic Regulation Orders fronting the proposed 

site will need to be removed to provide the required access onto the site.  

The on-street parking spaces need to be removed by means of a Traffic Regulation 

Order to be made under Sections 1 and 2 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 until 

the works have been completed. 


